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OVERVIEW 
 
Purpose of Report: 
 
To present Council with an update regarding electric-bike share. 
 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Establishing access to alternate modes of transportation, such as electric bike (e-bike) share 

supports active and sustainable transportation and desired outcomes of City Plan, including 

increasing the share of trips made by active modes, and reducing distance driven per person per 

day. The City’s Integrated Action Plan states that we support and encourage shared mobility 

options such as e-bike shares. 

As Nanaimo’s population continues to increase, City Plan Policies C1.1.9 & C1.1.10 aim for all 

trips to be zero carbon by 2050, and to prioritize walking, rolling, cycling and transit trips over 

other modes in the mobility hierarchy to achieve a zero-carbon transportation system. The long-

term impact of bike share is the potential for mode shift, helping to reduce vehicle emissions and 

other environmental impacts from transportation, as well as traffic congestion.  

Staff have progress to share with Council regarding establishing an e-bike share program. 

 
DISCUSSION 
 
In 2023, Evolve E-Bike Share (Evolve) approached the City to discuss the potential for 

establishment of their electric-bike share program in Nanaimo. City policy supports establishment 

of active and sustainable transportation options, including e-bike share, and Staff have been 

working with Evolve to launch e-bike share in Nanaimo in 2024. 

After reviewing information provided, the City engaged Evolve regarding the provision of e-bikes 

for a City-hosted conference tour that would take place as part of the BC Land Summit in Nanaimo 

this May, to which they have committed. 

With policy to support implementing an e-bike share program, the Land Summit in May, summer 

weather and special events to follow, there is an opportunity to engage our community with the 

introduction and launch of an e-bike share program. Nanaimo’s 2024 e-bike share program will 
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launch in May to align with the BC Land Summit. A launch week program will be developed to 

promote the use of e-bike share and allow the public to try out the service for low cost or free. 

Evolve has established e-bike share programs in Whistler, New Westminster, and the Simon 

Fraser University Burnaby Campus. Evolve’s e-bikes have a single gear with pedal assist, can go 

up to 25 kph, are equipped with helmets, and are sized to fit most users. Evolve has a companion 

app for payment, and to provide information about the location of available bikes. Through the 

app we can set no-riding zones, or reduced speed zones that will automatically reduce the speed 

of the bike promoting safety for all users. Once established, they continuously monitor their fleet 

and undertake maintenance such as to swap batteries, redistribute bikes, replenish, sanitize, and 

inspect helmets, and complete repairs. E-bikes will be parked within a collection of geo-fenced 

stations that range in size and the number of bikes they accommodate. Evolve will be required to 

enter into a licence of occupancy agreement with the City during 2024 to address costs related to 

establishing their stations on City property. This is the same process that any business wishing 

to occupy City-owned land would have to go through, and Council approval is not required. The 

intent is to implement bike stations along active mobility routes and at key destinations within 

each of the Downtown, VIU, and Hospital Urban Centres.  

 
CONCLUSION 
 
While Evolve has indicated their full interest in offering e-bike share service in Nanaimo, we are 

currently working through an agreement and establishment of the program is contingent on Evolve 

acquiring space to maintain their fleet.  

At the end of the year, Staff will report back to Council with collected data regarding program use, 

and to seek direction on the potential continuation of e-bike share in Nanaimo.  

 

SUMMARY POINTS 
 

 City policy supports the establishment of active and sustainable transportation options, 
including electric bike share, and Staff have been working with Evolve to launch electric 
bike share in Nanaimo this year. 

 Nanaimo’s 2024 electric bike share program will launch in May to align with the BC 
Land Summit.  

 Establishment of the program is contingent on Evolve acquiring space to maintain their 
fleet. 

 At the end of the year, Staff will report back to Council with data regarding program 
use, and to seek direction on the potential continuation of electric share in Nanaimo. 

 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
ATTACHMENT A - Evolve E-Bike Share Information Slide Deck 
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